Date: 3/22/11

From: The Dalles project fisheries

Re; The Dalles Dam Roof Installation Fishway Operation Alternative Investigation

Proposed work; 
The Dalles Dam will start a contract this summer for replacing the powerhouse roof. Due to a safety clearance for line 6 (east end of the powerhouse) main Units 17 - 22 will be required out of service for 60 day while working in that area. Since weather needs to be warm and dry for this work, it needs to occur summer/fall.  
Potential Fish Passage Impact;  
Unit 18 is currently a priority operated unit per Fish Passage Plan for attraction and passage of juvenile salmon through unit 18 sluiceway gates. During this operation, unit 16 will be priority in lieu of unit 18. From 2 previous FPOM meetings, it was determined not to be a fish passage issue for juvenile salmonids, however concerns were raised for attraction of adult salmonids to the east fishway entrance. 
Alternatives explored;

1) Moving dates to miss peaks in adult passage. Not viable because 60 days will either hit peaks of sockeye, summer Chinook or peak of fall Chinook/steelhead.

2) Splitting dates to miss first 2 weeks of Sept. Not viable due to work load requirement.

3) Raising line 6 to clear workers. Not viable due to distance needed for moving line.

4) Creating opening at east end of collection channel to provide closer entrance to unit 16 is possible through steel bulkheads and floating orifices still in place at unit 17-22. Would require removing plate from orifice. This was not recommended at FPOM due to potential negative impact to passage, as previous research has indicated.

5) Increasing flow from east entrance to provide greater attraction through several methods.  

a) Increase turbine discharge – viable but dependent on net head during time of operation.

b) Raising entrance weirs from 1.5’ to 2’ differential – viable due to depth presently operated. Criteria depth is >8’. We presently operate at ~12’. Drawbacks to be considered for increase differential at east entrance include; sticking of weirs in slots and impact to lamprey passage.
c) Restricting flow at south entrance to increase east discharge – possibly viable. Refer to test scenario results.

d) Install JP2 and JP4 weirs to further reduce flow to west and south entrances – Not tested, but assume little impact. Most junction pool water already exits east entrance.

Conclusion; 
Unfortunately, no research data or evidence could be found to suggest unit 18 operation provides attraction to the east entrance. Moving from unit 18 to unit 16 would increase turbine discharge distance from 344’ to 516’ from the east entrance. Additionally, normal operation of the powerhouse during Aug and Sept primarily involves only unit 18 operating for the entire east half to the powerhouse. This is due the present Fish Passage Plan unit operation priority requirement. Given the alternatives available and the uncertainty of passage impact, project proposes to move forward as planned.
